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RES. NO. 691:
By:
The Speaker (Council Member Miller) and Council Members Quinn, Katz, Baez, Brewer, Clarke, Comrie, Davis, DeBlasio, Gennaro, Gerson, Jackson, Koppell, Liu, Lopez, Martinez, Monserrate, Nelson, Perkins, Reed, Rivera, Seabrook and Weprin.

TITLE:
Resolution calling upon the New York State Legislature to repeal the Urstadt Law. 
BACKGROUND AND ANALYSIS:

Res. No. 691 requests that the State Legislature repeal the Urstadt Law and return full authority over rent regulation to New York City.  According to the 2002 Housing and Vacancy Survey, there were approximately 1,065,000 rent stabilized dwelling units and approximately 60,000 rent controlled dwelling units in New York City.  Even though these units are located in New York City, the City is prohibited from strengthening any provisions of State Law.  The Urstadt Law hampers the City’s lawmakers, consequently, the City does not have the necessary freedoms to enact laws with regards to the provisions of rent regulation that would protect many of its tenants.

The so-called “Urstadt Law” was enacted in 1971 by the State Legislature.
  It diminishes the City’s authority over these rent regulated dwelling units by prohibiting the City from enacting any local law that would impose “more stringent or restrictive provisions of regulation and control than those presently in effect.
”

The existence of rent regulated dwelling units helps to maintain the stock of affordable rental dwelling units in the City which continues to have a affordable housing crisis.  The regulation of these accommodations is more appropriately a matter of local concern and should be subject exclusively to decisions made by the Mayor and the City Council.

The Urstadt Law precludes the Council of the City of New York from strengthening rent regulation laws to provide more comprehensive coverage than provided by the State. The law deprives the City from exercising home rule over an issue of vital local importance affecting more than 2.5 million people, particularly at a time when rent regulations have been weakened.

State legislation must be enacted to repeal the Urstadt Law in order to allow New York City once again to have the power to regulate and control residential rents, evictions, the classification of housing accommodations, and the enforcement of relevant local laws.  It is in the best interests of the citizens of New York City to repeal the Urstadt Law and to give New York City the ability to better manage its rental housing stock.

The Council of the City of New York calls upon the New York State Legislature to repeal the Urstadt Law.

� The law was named after Charles Urstadt, Governor Nelson Rockefeller’s Housing Commissioner who is credited with notion of promulgating the provision.


� “No housing accommodations presently subject to regulation and control pursuant to local laws or ordinances adopted or amended under authority of this subdivision shall hereafter be by local law or ordinance or by rule or by regulation which has not been theretofore approved by the state commissioner of housing and community renewal subjected to more stringent or restrictive provisions of regulation and control than those presently in effect” (L 1971, ch 372, as amended by L 1971, ch 1012; Uncons Laws §8605).
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